Minutes of the September 1, 2010 Meeting of the Executive Committee 
of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, 
Inc., held at Glens Falls, New York, at Talk of the Town Restaurant
Present: John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons,  John Schneider, Ryan Simko, Gretchen Steen, Jack Whitney.  Also present: Marisa Christiano.

Chair Heidi teRiele Karkoski opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.
After the correction of two typos, the minutes of the June 1, 2010 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Pat Desbiens. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the Treasurer’s Reports for June, July and August.  The reports show the May dues payment from the Club.  The June and July payments have been received, but are not reflected on these reports, so the Club is current. Our assets are now at $9,635.  We received a $100 honorarium from the Solid Waste Association for one of our members leading a hike during its convention at the Sagamore again. The reports were approved unanimously on a motion by Gretchen Steen, seconded by Mo Coutant. 

Nominating Committee Chair Tricia Lockwood reported that the slate has been completed and published in the newsletter.  The nominees are: Chair: Mo Coutant; First Vice Chair: Tricia Lockwood; Second Vice Chair: Laura Fiske; Secretary: John Caffry; Treasurer: John Schneider; Club Director: Jonathan Lane.  Heidi thanked Tricia for her work.
[Ryan Simko arrived.]

Website Chair George Sammons submitted a report (attached) for the use of the Mail Chimp service for sending mass e-mails to members.  Members will only be on the list if they ask to be. We will use it to publicize programs, etc. to Chapter members (only). Currently we have e-mail addresses for 439 members; the service is free up to 500; when we start to get charged, he will put it on his credit card and ask to be reimbursed.  On a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Mo, payment of $12.75 per month for this was unanimously authorized.  The Committee’s prior position was reiterated, that content from the newsletter could go out without further authorization, but that new items would need to be approved by the Chapter Chair.

Heidi gave the Chair’s Report.  She will publish a wish list for donated items in the newsletter, and committee chairs are welcome to add items too.  The Annual Dinner is all set for the Holiday Inn in Saratoga.  Pete Fish has declined an honorarium for his talk, so we will offer to pay for a hotel room if he needs one.  Outings Chair Jack Whitney will resign once a replacement is found, and Heidi is looking for a replacement. She said that she may take the open Annual Dinner Chair position herself.  The Programs Chair position is still open, and Marisa Christiano, who was in attendance, may be interested.  Heidi said that the programs are already booked through November, but there are open dates in 2011.  All of these programs are scheduled for Saratoga because of difficulties with booking Crandall Library in Glens Falls, due to new policies there.  Mo volunteered to look for a new location in the Glens Falls area.
Jonathan Lane reported on the Chapter Facebook page.  He and Heidi are the administrators and there about 20 people on it so far.  It is mentioned on the website and in the newsletter and George will link the Mail Chimp to it also.  George also said that he may create generic e-mail addresses for each office.  He will report back on this.  Pat Desbiens suggested posting the Executive Committee minutes on the website and publishing them or a summary in the newsletter.  Heidi will look into this.
John Schneider reported on the Club Lean-to & Trail Adopter event on October 2.  We have budgeted $2,000 to support this.  John moved that we pay $1,000 for this and donate the other $1,000 to the Lean-to Rescue group.  Tom Ellis seconded.  John Caffry moved to delete the donation to Lean-to Rescue, and Heidi seconded.  The motion to amend passed with just one no vote.  The main resolution, as amended, to donate $1,000 for the event, then passed unanimously.

Tom Ellis, Trails Chair, said that the Long Lake trip was done in June and he will not do it again, due to non-support from the Ranger and lack of skilled help.  Gretchen will work with Tom on a newsletter story to publicize the event.

Secretary John Caffry distributed the summer’s mail from the P.O. box.

Publicity Chair Ryan Simko said that he is working on ways to get feedback on the effectiveness of our P.R.

Jonathan Lane, YMG Chair, reported that there are now 51 people on the YMG Facebook page.  He is trying to set up a camping trip and maybe a barbecue for the YMG.  The Café Press project is on hold, since he is still trying to get artwork.

Mo Coutant reported that the Club BoD meets on 9/25 and the Lake George Property workday is on 10/23.
Linda Ranado, Education Chair, reported that there was only one cancellation for the summer youth camps and that she was able to fill the spot.  She has received three thank you notes.  She will start working on next year’s camperships.

Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, reported that for May to July, membership was a net +7.  As of July, Albany Chapter had +125 total households, but we had +125 total   members, due to more kids being listed as members.  She will do the EMS Fall Club Days, and needs volunteer help.

Jonathan Lane said that he has a price quote for the Winter Firetower Challenge patch rockers, which he will pay for with a donation from his company. 

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Jonathan Lane, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:46 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – October 6, 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.
